

ST. STANISLAUS CATHOLIC CHURCH May 11, 2025

Fourth Sunday of Easter

Monsignor David Cox, Pastor msgrdavidcox@gmail.com

Phone: (573) 636-4925 Web Address: www.Ststanislaus.net

BAPTISM: Contact Monsignor Cox regarding preparation sessions and scheduling

PENANCE: Saturday 4:30-5:00 p.m. or by appointment

MARRIAGE: Contact Monsignor at least six months in advance for preparation and scheduling

MASS INTENTIONS: May 12 through May 18

Monday: 8:00 a.m. † David Reed Tuesday 5:30 p.m. Eleanore Rodeman Wednesday: 8:00 a.m. f Robert Werdehausen 10:00 am + Chris Markway Thursday: 8:00 a.m. † Shelley Haynes

8:00 a.m. † Paul VanLoo Friday:

Saturday: 5:30 p.m. † Leo, Betty Ann and Leonard Hoelscher

Sunday: 7:30 a.m. People of the Parish

Perpetual Adoration Open Holy Hours

Saturday mornings 1 am - 2 am (every other) Sunday morning 2 am - 3 am (1st & 3rd) Please call Donna at (573) 680-1470 if you are

Happy Anniversary

Please join all of us at St. Stanislaus Parish in congratulating: Ken and Bernie Otke who celebrated their 66th Wedding Anniversary on May 9, 2025.

Leo and Kathy Schulte who celebrated their 50th Wedding Anniversary on May 10, 2025.

May God bless you on your special day.

Eighth Grade Graduation

Congratulations to the following for graduating 8th Grade on May 7th.

Colt Berendzen Samuel Kampeter McKenna Perkins Cade Bruemmer Parker Korsmeyer Gavin Schaben Elle Bruemmer Nolan Lamb Karina Steinlage Kellen Ellis Grady Lee Lorelei Weeks Nolan Haas Kelly Lock Addisyn Williams

Paul Imhoff Luke Massman

Information needed for Parish Worklists

The St. Stan picnic is coming in July. If you wish to change your work location or need to be added to the worklist, please send an e-mail to ststanislausworklist@yahoo.com or contact Judy Roling, Sharon Gulick, Aaron Schrimpf or Sue Rackers no later than May 31st, Changes coming in after that date will be considered for the fall supper or the 2026 picnic list. If you have a scheduling conflict for this year's picnic only, please work with your shift chair. If you have general picnic needs, please contact Tim or Denise Simmons (picnic chairs).

Thank you!

Wardsville/Osage Bend Knights of Columbus

The next meeting will be on Monday, May 12- KC Hall-Doors open at 6 pm, meal served at 7 pm with a meeting at 7:30 pm.

Women Ministry

Our Women Ministry will meet on the 2nd and 3rd Wednesday of each month. Please join us on Wednesday. May 14 from 8:30-10:30 am in the Parish Center. Everyone is welcome! Please contact Mary Kay Hoelscher at 573-230-6227 for information.

Over 50 Club Meeting

The next meeting of the Over 50 Club will be held on Friday. May 16 in the Parish Center. We will begin praying the Rosary at 11 am., followed by a carry-in lunch. Bingo, cards, and a 50/50 drawing will follow. Please make plans to attend.

Legion of Mary Rosary

Saturday, May 17, The Legion of Mary will be praying the rosary in front of church at 8:30 am. All are welcome.

Parish Council Meeting

The Parish Council will meet on Tuesday, May 20 at 6:30 pm in the Parish Center.

Faith-Food-Fellowship

The next gathering is scheduled for Tuesday, June 3rd at the Parish Outdoor Pavilion. Please join us for mass at 5:30 pm and then BBQ at 6:30. There is no charge for the event.

- Celebrate the Start of Summer
- Enjoy Good Food
- Fellowship with Members of your Parish
- Join in Sand Volleyball, Corn Hole or Pickleball
- RSVP Requested but not Required-Scan the OR code or sign up sheet in the back of church

Please see the flyer/sign up sheet in the back of church.

Seasons of Hope Grief Support Group

The group will meet weekly for 6 weeks at St. Martin Parish beginning on May 21. Meetings are held on Wednesdays at 2:00 pm in the church cry room. Call 573-893-2923 or email receptionist@stmartinjc.org if you would like to attend.

Bishop McKnight's May prayer intention for our Local Church

For all vocations, and especially for those who will be ordained this year. That they may be strengthened by the grace of the Holy Spirit and remain faithful to the call of Christ. We pray to the Lord.

St. Stanislaus News

Happy last full week of school!

Second Graders: The First Communion ceremony was absolutely beautiful and is a momentous occasion in their lives to experience the true presence of Jesus in the Eucharist. Thank you to everyone who had a hand in making this sacrament a special one.

May Crowning: Last week, the 1st graders hosted their first Mass and did a wonderful job. During Mass, representatives from each class helped with the ceremony of crowning Mary. What a beautiful devotion to Mary to end our week and begin the month of May!

Italian Ice: Home and School Association provided our students with Italian ice to celebrate selling a large amount of pizzas from Pizza Haus. Thank you for the refreshing treat!

Midwest March for Life: We had a beautiful day at the Midwest March for Life last week. The 4th through 8th graders represented St. Stanislaus very well. We are grateful for the opportunity to march for the protection of unborn babies in the world, for the end of abortion, and for the recognition of Prolife School of the Year.

Knights of Columbus: A few of our junior high students were recognized by the Knights of Columbus last week for their exceptional writing skills. The essay topic presented to the junior high students was: God created each of us for a purpose, a vocation in life. What can you do now to begin to know and respond to that vocation? Congratulations to Easton Barbour, Laney Sandbothe, Audrey Kaiser, and Elle Bruemmer!

8th Grade Promotion: Congratulations to our 8th graders on their promotion! Middle school at St. Stanislaus marks the end of one chapter and the beginning of a new one. You have accomplished a lot and built many memories through these years. We wish you continued success as you step into the next phase of your academic, personal, and spiritual journey.

8th Grade Reception: Thank you to our 7th grade parents and students who helped with the reception for our graduates. Everything was wonderful!

Lunch & Milk Fees: Please log into your FACTS Family Portal account to make sure your child's lunch accounts are up to date. Any outstanding amounts will need to be paid before the end of the school year. Extra lunch and milk money can be rolled over to the next school year.

Last Day of School: We will have an all school Mass on Wednesday, May 14, 2025 at 10:00 a.m. Students will sit with their classes, and parents are welcome to attend. After Mass, teachers will take their students back to their classrooms to hand out report cards. Parents can come back to the school to pick up their child(ren) after the conclusion of Mass. Otherwise, students will be dismissed at 11:30, and we will not have bus service or after school care.

Have a great weekend and remember to spend some time with God during Mass.

Many blessings, Mrs. Forbis

Totus Tuus - June 22-27, 2025

Totus Tuus is a week-long fun summer catechesis program for incoming 1st-12th graders. This program is run by groups of faithful, college-age missionaries who are on fire for the faith, and travel week to week to parishes in our diocese to bring these programs to us. Any and all incoming 1st-12th graders are welcome to join us for this fun-filled week! To register your child or find more information, you can find a registration form in the back of church. Registration forms should be returned to the parish office drop box by June 1st. If you are interested in volunteering to help provide meals for the missionaries in the evening or volunteering your time to help the missionaries during the program, please call Abby at (573) 999-2135 or email ststandre@ststan.net.

Prayer, Formation, and Fraternity for Men

ATTENTION MEN OF ST. STANISLAUS PARISH & ST. MARGARET The men of Knights of Columbus Council 8399 are excited to share the implementation of COR, a new formation and fraternal opportunity for the men of our Parishes. COR exists to form and strengthen Catholic men in faith and virtue as missionary disciples by drawing them into a deeper relationship with Jesus Christ through prayer, formation and fraternity.

COR will be held at 7pm on Tuesday May 20th at the St. Stanislaus/St. Margaret's Community Center. Come join other parishioners for prayer and formation. We are also hoping to determine a day and time to determine what times work best for everyone moving forward. You do NOT have to be a K of C member to participate. We welcome all men to join us for this opportunity. If you have any additional questions call Gary Wilbers at 573-619-8700 or Chris Hentges at 573-694-3312. See you on May 20th!

Camp Registration for Summer 2025

If you are interested in registering your 6-12th grade child for a Summer camp, you can go to https://diojeffcity.org/youth-camps/



CHURCH CLEANING: Karen Dudenhoeffer, Sue DeBroeck Rackers, Doris Fitzpatrick, Nancy Gratz (Please clean church before the week-end of May 17 and 18)

<u>Cemetery Grass Cutters for May</u> Don Eggen – Chairman, Tom Buschjost, John Doerhoff, Bob Hummel, Marvin Holzer, Mark Bruns, Wayne Kempker, Mike Kempker and Kent Bax

Liturgical Role Schedule for May 17 and 18– Fifth Sunday of Easter					
	Saturday, 5:30 PM	Sunday, 7:30am	Sunday, 10:30 AM		
Altar Server	Charlie Jaegers Chloe Jaegers	Amos Golden Anna Lurkins	Sadie Bruemmer Liam Faulkner		
Extraordinary Minister of Holy Communion	Mary Markway	Mark Heckman	Carol Griffin		
Reader	Debbie VanLoo	Shawn McCauley	Jeff Boessen		
Rosary Leader	Gene Sandbothe	Jane Meldrem	Ashley Dudenhoeffer		
Usher	Adam Boessen Adam Buschjost Jason Buschjost Jeff Buschjost	Dannie Gipe Jim Grothoff David Hopkins Don Kever	Nick Lepper Rick Massman David Nicolaescu Richard Pemberton		
Greeter	Cara Kirchhoff	Art Boeckmann	Doug & Angie Kolb		
Offertory	Adam Boessen Family	Dannie & Sue Gipe	Jake & Vanessa Faulkner		
Music Ministry	James & Barbara Howard	Donna Halbrook Tony & Darlene Luebbering	Ashley Dudenhoeffer Pam Stonner		

Upcoming Local Events

Blair Oaks Blood Drive—Theater Stage—May 13 1:30—5:30 pm Please call the Red Cross at 1-800-733-2767 or scan the barcode. Enter Blair Oaks when scheduling.



Westphalia & Friends Bluegrass Gospel Concert—Friday May 30, 7:00 pm—Behind the Norton Room, Free Concert, Bring your lawn chair

<u>Immaculate Conception Parish Picnic—Loose Creek— Sunday.</u>
<u>June 8—</u>Serving Fried Chicken and German Pot Roast from 11 am—6 pm, \$16 per plate

<u>St. Martin Church Picnic—Sunday. July 13. 2025</u>—Serving fried chicken and roast beef cafeteria style from 11 am—6 pm; Adults-\$16, Children—6-12 \$7, 5 and under is Free.

Save the Date-Walk for Life

The Walk for Life is scheduled for September 14, 2025. Please be sure to put it on your calendars.

St. Stanislaus Facebook Page

Check out our St. Stanislaus Church Facebook page at https://www.facebook.com/StStanislau.osWardsville/



Picnic:

July 20, 2025
Fall Supper:
October 12, 2025

2025 Shroud of Turin Conference & Symposium

The International Shroud of Turin Conference & Symposium will be held July 31—August 3 at the Augustine Institute in St. Louis. Day passes will include sessions from renowned speakers, lunch, refreshments, and access to the Shroud of Turin Exhibit. The pass schedule can be found at www.shroud2025conference.com. Please see the flyer in the back of church for more details.

<u>Prayer Hotline:</u> Contact Kay Stockman at 573-536-8777 or Karen Schenewerk at 573-635-3943 for prayer line requests or to be added to the prayer line.

	Offertory Budget Year-to-Date	\$ 829,230.77
ŀ	Offertory Collections Year-to-Date	\$ 826,482.32
ŀ	Offertory Difference Year to Date	\$ 2,748.45
	Collection in Church	
ŀ	Offertory budget for May	\$ 75,384.62
١	April 6, 2025	\$ 8,544.50
١	April 13, 2025	\$
١	April 20, 2025	\$
ı	April 27, 2025	\$
١	Electronic Contributions	\$ 19,560.50
l	Monthly Collection Total	\$ 28,105.00
١	Monthly Difference	\$ 47,279.62
	Stewardship to Diocese—February	\$ 12,510.00

Please remember to write a separate check for anything outside of Sunday giving i.e. Samaritan Center, Memorial Masses, candles, etc. Thank you as this makes the processing of your financial gifts easier.





With immense gratitude for the Diocese of Jefferson City, Archbishop Shawn McKnight invites you to attend a special Mass of Thanksgiving accompanied by a light meal

May 20, 2025

5:30 p.m.

Jefferson City, MO All are asked to RSVP at diojeffcity.org/Thanksgiving-Mass

Cathedral of St. Joseph



Congratulations to our Tiret Communicantel

First Communicants!

Congratulations to the following students that received the Sacrament of Eucharist for the first time on Sunday, May 4th! May you be blessed with

faith and hope as you continue on your journey of faith!

Victoria Bauer
Eleanor Mingucci
Macy Berendzen
Henley Scheppers
Harper Bruemmer
Kainen Schrimpf
Veda Edgell
Penelope Schrimpf
Maddox Faulkner
Jillian Schulte
Mya Gassner
Dalton Wieberg
Henry Korsmeyer

Carter Casteel
Blaise Lamb
Brooks Frank
Gibson Lee
Bramley Prenger
Skye Ludy
Hope Slote
Alaina Luebbering
Maxwell Todd
Hazel Markway
Alayna Wilbers
Dylan Miller

